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WPRA Young Professionals Network
Leadership Meeting Minutes
Monday, March 20, 2017

FEEDBACK FROM CONFERENCE CALL
· The discussion went well on the February Conference call.  
· It was mentioned to not do Professionals Corner with the conference call as it was too much for one day.  Suggested to do Professionals Corner on the 2nd or 3rd week of the month.
· To increase involvement, Anthony suggested making a Facebook event for the conference calls and inviting the members to it.  
· A discussion was held on how region reps can send out emails to their regions.  Emails need to go through Steve Thompson first but can then be sent out to the WPRA mailing lists.  
STUDENT INVOLVEMENT 
· Anthony and Derek are going to Whitewater on April 10th at 11 a.m. to meet with Andrea Ednie to talk about the conference and then present to a class.  Everyone is invited to attend.  They will send a follow up email with more information.  
· There has been no response from Dr. Plunkett at UW – La Crosse.  John will create a flyer for all recreation students in the state to help get the word out there and increase membership.
· Discussion was held regarding WPRA Day.  This was an opportunity for professionals to go to UW-La Crosse and set-up booths, market internships, have lunch with students and talk to classes.  UW-L does not offer this anymore.  Could we start it up again?
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Anthony talked about a long term goal for YPN of having student retreats.  This would be a day or two day conference just for Young Professionals.  Similar to what NPRA offers.
2017 CONFERENCE
· John, Laura and Adam volunteered to be the YPN presenters at the 2017 conference.  Our networking session will target students and young professionals.  The session will be either 9 a.m. or 10 a.m. on Thursday.  It was mentioned that the leadership team will all be present.  A meeting will be set in either August or September to go over/practice the presentation.  John will set-up an outline for the presentation on google drive for everyone to access.
· Looking at offering mock interviews and help with resumes and cover letters the expo.  The idea being that students can bring their resume or cover letter to a table near the WPRA resource booth.  Leadership will take shifts sitting with students and helping them work on their resume.  This will provide an opportunity to have students drop off their resume and to meet with a professional to talk about possible internship opportunities.
MENTORSHIP OPPORTUNTIES
· Laura talked about the mentorship program that the Illinois Park and Recreation Association set up.  They met once a month for 5 or 6 months.  People would apply to the program and then be matched up with a mentor based on how long they have been in the career and what they were looking for.  Young Professionals were matched with mid-level or season professionals.  Meetings would consist of team building activities or socials.  IPRA invested about $24,000 a year into this program.  Had approximately 70 to 75 participants when Laura was there.  
· Anthony talked about kicking off a mentorship program at the fall conference.  The idea being that people would apply prior to conference and then be set up a mentor before they arrive.  Then during conference the pairs would have lunch or get a coffee.  There would be an understanding that it would go beyond conference as well.  
PROFESSIONALS CORNER
· Adam will reach out to Tom Flick and see what his availability is.
IMPACT ARTICLE
· Article is going well.  Discussion was held on what to put in the article out how to go about getting involved or get on the email list.  Anthony and Derek’s contact information will be included in the article.  They will them direct the interested individual to the correct region rep.
· Look the article over, let Laura and John know of any ideas or missing items.  
· Article is due April 1st.
SOCIAL MEDIA
· If you have ideas for increasing involvement or topics send them to Katie.
· Everyone is welcome to post as well.  The Facebook group can be used as a discussion tool if you have a question or topic you want ideas on.
OPEN DISCUSSION/ROUND TABLE
· Based on feedback from conference it was mentioned to offer Regional Quarterly Events.  For example, quarterly brunches, sporting events, etc.  This would provide opportunities for young professionals to come together and share successes and stories in person.  Good opportunity to have face to face connections outside of the yearly conference.  
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